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CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Mr. Dow: Penniac 

I am enclosing renewal for Highway sub- 

scription for March, 1942, We like to read it 

very much. 

Yours truly, 

MRS. MINNIE McDOWELL 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed please find P. O. renewal to the 

Highway. It is like a friend from N. B. coming 

into our home, We are still trusting in the 

Lord and He is blessing us here in California. 

Yours truly, 

MRS. F. E. CARR 

Dear Highway: 

Greys Mills, N. B. 

We as a church at Greys Mills wish to re- 

port through your columns the grand results 

of the special services held here, commencing 

on Sunday, the 8th of June, and until over 

Sunday, the 22nd, conducted by our pastor, 

Rev. Arthur Owens, assisted by the Rev. H. S. 

Dow as evangelist. The preaching of both Mr. 

"Owens and Mr. Dow was in power and with 

the Holy Ghost sent down from Heaven, and 

while only a few attended these meetings 

through the week, yet a goodly number did 

get to the services on Sunday. We are sure 

the work done will be far-reaching and a great 

good accomplished. The church was helped 

in a very special way and encouraged to 

press the battle for the saving of souls and 

for Holiness of heart and life of believers. 

Three of our young people took a definite 

stand Christ, and we know that God’s 

preached work shall not return void. For 

these services we thank God and for His ser- 

vants who so faithfully laboured among us. 

For this grand reviving we thank God and 
take courage. 

~ We also appreciate very much having Miss 

Ruth Vanwart home from college in time to 

be organist during the services. 

As ever yours in the Master's service, 

S. H. BRADLEY, . Clerk 

for 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Greetings again from your Home Mission 

workers. 

The many expressions of appreciation and 
interest relative to our former letters make 
us grateful we have.written, and urge us to 
write this final item concerning our itinerary 
work. 

At the time of our last writing we were 
anticipating our meeting with the churches 

at Amherst. We began our campaign there on 
Easter Sunday and continued over May 4th, 
a four-Sunday series. Attendance at these 
services was below what it should have been 
for a community like Amherst, but the Lord 
again manifested his interest in the efforts of 
the few. The blessing of God attended the 
Word and quite a number of backsliders were 
restored. While at Amherst we were hospi- 
tably entertained by Brother and Sister Grant, 
Dr. and Mrs. Sanders, and we shall ever re- 
member their kindness. 
Leaving Amherst May 5th we travelled via 

Truro, where we spent a few days at Mrs. 
Cochrane’s home, to Wood’s Harbour to cam- 
paign for souls with Brother and Sister 
Price and the good people of our church 
there. I was glad for the privilege of minister- 
ing here, as my associations with the begin- 

ning of this work under Brothers F. A. Dun- 

lop, H. E. Mullen and others gave me special 

interest in it. We were delighted to find a 

beautiful little church here, erected during 

Brother Symonds’ ministry, and the work both 

at Wood's and Shag Harbour prospering un- 

der the faithful ministry of their new pastor 

and wife. The people gave us a good hearing, 

and again God gave victory. Our services be- 

ginning May 11th continued over June 5th, 

were owned of the Spirit. Brother and Sister 

Price entertained us in their home and we 

surely enjoyed their fellowship. 

On June 8th we began our last meeting of 

the year with Brother and Sister Rogers and 

the church at Brazil Lake. This meeting con- 

tinued over June 22nd, and was attended by 

the blessing of the Lord. The people of Sand- 

ford and Port Maitland joined us in this cam- 

paign and gave valuable assistance in the 

services. In this meeting we were again priv- 

ileged to see victory which we trust shall be 

permanent. The people of Brazil, under the 

aggressive leadership of their zealous pastor, 

have done a fine job of repair and renovation 

on their church. The building is a credit to 

the loyal band of workers there, and stands 

out in the community. While at Brazil we 

were entertained in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 

Judson Allen, who spared no effort to make 

our visit pleasant and enjoyable. The mem- 

ories of our first meeting at Brazil Lake are 

such as will ever cause us to thank God for 

the privilege of fellowship in labour with 

Brother Rogers and his people there. 

And now our year of evangelism is over. 

For us it has been crowded with blessings and 

has brought to our lives enrichment that we 

can never thank God for as we would like. 

Pastors and people have given us wonderful 

support and co-operation and the Lord has 

given victories that cause us to bow our 

heads and fervently thank Him that He has 

taken the weak and that which is nought to 

bring salvation to needy hearts. 
We are grateful to our Home Mission 

Board for their confidence and faith which 

made possible our representing them in the 

field of evangelism, and we trust they and 

our people who give them financial resources, 

may feel that the expenditure necessary to 

our support has not been an unwise or un- 

profitable investment. 
Thanking all who have borne our needs on 

their hearts and in their prayers during the 

year, and hoping that we may be remembered 

in like manner as we return to pastoral work, 

we remain, 

Yours in holy bonds, 

B. C. & MRS. COCHRANE 

Dear Highway: 

I should have had a report in your column 

several issues ago, but better late than never. 

I want to mention especially our special meet- 

ings at Victoria during the month of May. 

We continued the meetings for three full 

weeks and the Lord blessed us abundantly. 

We had endeavored to secure the services of 

two of our brethren, but failed to get either 

of them, so fell back upon Brother L. T. 

Sabine to fill the gap. This he did very accept- 

ably and efficiently. From the first sermon God 

put His seal upon the preaching and it was 

in power and demonstration of the Spirit. 

Mighty conviction many times settled down 

upon the people and about a dozen responded 

and prayed through at the altar. Many more 

went away deeply concerned, No doubt some. 

got their last call. Brother Sabine proved that 

he had evangelistic gifts as well as pastoral 

Anyone needing evangelistic help need not 

hesitate to engage him for a meeting. He 

preaches rugged and solid gospel. The church 

was edified and all agreed that we had one of 

the best series of meetings that church had 

enjoyed for a long time. 
While writing we would like to mention 

the grand day we had on this field on June 

Ist. Both Brother Dow and Brother Trafton 

were with us all day and Brother Sabine also 

in the afternoon at Victoria. We had a full day 

with the following program: Brother Dow 

preached at Hartland in the morning and 

Brother Trafton at Lower Brighton. At 1.30 

a beautiful baptism took place at Hartland, 

when four were baptized. In the afternoon we 

all gathered at Victoria where again Brother 

Dow brought the message. Two members 

were received into the church. In the evening 

at Hartland Brother Trafton was the speaker. 

He brought a strong and scriptural message 

on the need of heart holiness. At this service 

also two were received into Church fellowship. 

We praise God for evidences of His favors, 

and take courage to press on to further vic- 

tories. 

May God bless all the readers of the High- 

way. Hs G, MULICEN 

Hartland, June 23rd, 1941 

OBITUARY 
“Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord.”— 

Revelation 14-13. 

Mrs. Solomon McFarlane 

Mrs. Eliza McFarlane, widow of the late 

Solomon McFarlane, departed this life to be 

with Jesus, Monday evening, June 16th, at 

the home of Mr. and Mrs. Jack Daye, Orange 

St., Woodstock, N. B. She was 76 years of age 

and had been ill for eleven months, which was 

accompanied with great suffering at times, in 

the midst of which praises to her Saviour 

fell from her lips, but no word of complaint. 

She was given every attention and care by 

her loved ones. She was a charter member of 

the Reformed Baptist Church in Fredericton 

and always maintained a deep Christian ex- 

perience. Her testimony was clear and definite 
to the experience of justification and entire 

sanctification, and her life was in harmony 

with her profession. 

She leaves to mourn the loss of a loving 

mother, four daughters, Mrs. Jack Daye and 

Mrs. E. McCallum, of Woodstock, N. B.; Mrs. 

H. L. Hawkins, Fredericton, N. B., and Mrs 

Pearl Cjesky, of Waterbury, Conn. Also four 

sisters, Mrs. F. M. Boyd, Hartland, N. B.; 

Mrs. F. L. Hartt, Mrs H E Foster and Mrs. 

Arthur Baird, of Bangor, Maine, and a large 

circle of other relatives and a host of friends. 

The funeral was held from the home of Mr. 

and Mrs. J. Daye on Wednesday at 2.30 p. m., 

and was largely attended. Clergymen taking 

part in the service were Rev. P. J. Trafton, of 

Fredericton; Rev. L.. T. Sabine, of Woodstock, 

and Rev, Mr. Profitt, U. C., also of Woodstock. 

Favorite hymns of the departed were ren- 

dered by the Choir of the Reformed Baptist 

Church, and a male quartette from the United 

Church of Canada There were many beautiful 

floral tributes, adding their fragrant silent 

testimony of the high esteem in which she 

was held. Interment was in the Methodist 

cemetery. To the sorrowing ones we extend 

our deepest sympathy. “Precious in the sight 

of the Lord is the death of His saints.” 
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